[image: A close-up of a sign

Description automatically generated with low confidence]
SouthSide Track Meeting 26th March 2024 
Present 	Cllr. J. Jepson 		Cllr. K. Plummer 	Cllr. B. Herbert 
Cllr. P. Harry 		Cllr. R. Taylor 		Cllr. G. Wright
Clerk Mrs Jennifer Spear 

Presentation at the Annual Parish Meeting
Presentation will include the erosion and loss of the green and the reasons behind the proposal, with the breakdown of the component parts of the project proposal including the barrier and the posts, and if this is successful what the future projects along that area. 
The tender request is well underway, clerk confirmed that 3 proposals have been received for the barrier and the bollards phasing, one for the surface, with one site meeting arranged tomorrow, and one other company quoting hopefully before next week. 
Cllr.  J. Jepson updated Cllr. R. Taylor on the new proposal since his last attendance at the meetings when he was away, with a reduced spec from before due to the cost. Cllr. R. Taylor asked if this would have an impact on the longevity of the track, but he was advised that it wouldn’t.
Cllr. K. Plummer asked if there be time for feedback and questions from the attendees at the meeting?  Yes we will be open to questions, but would be good to point people to the website and advise that they can then contact the clerk with any other questions and feedback that they may have so that we can keep a record of the feedback.
Cllr. J. Jepson question if we have received objections if these too can be discussed, clerk advised of course as all comments/ feedback is important.  
Cllr. G. Wright asked if we have received a bill from Steve Sawyer for his time, the clerk advised that we haven’t, but she will chase him for this. 
It was discussed about who is going to be overseeing this project, as Steve Sawyer hasn’t been available since last year, so we will need to look at who is going to project manage this if we go ahead, if the quotations come in within budget, this may also depend on who is the successful contractor.
Cllr. R. Taylor questioned the posts around the turning bay, Cllr. J. Jepson advised that these would be lockable ones so they can be removed for access onto the green. 
The members went through each phase of the proposal to see if any changes were needed, the only possible change may be the proposed posts around the corners at the edge of the concrete strips – these are an optional extra, and only needed if motorists do continue to drive off the tracks and onto the green. 
Emergency service vehicle access, is there going to be enough room for them to get through if someone does park along the track badly? Cllr. J. Jepson advised that the width will be approx. 5m with the surface, distance from the property boundaries and where the posts will be installed. The posts with this proposal will only be outside 3 properties, at this time and the width of a fir engine is 2.5m wide. 
Website updates needed: 
· Proposal project book to include the existing front Page / Map Plan/ text about the reasons for the proposal with the illustrations. 
· Confidential Donation process 
· All the past meeting notes from the previous minutes 
We need a QR code link to the website at the Annual Parish Meeting, available for anyone to take home with the link to the SST website page. 
Clerk to write up the consultation process that the parish council have gone through to get to this point which can be circulated and added to the website. 
A point to note is that signage will be needed at either end, along with no parking in the turning bays. 
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